
April 5, 2012 

RE: OSHA Enforcement Policy for FRC in Oil and Gas Drilling, Well Servicing and Production-Related 
Operations 

SandRidge Energy Contractors, 

OSHA states that not only can lives be saved after a flash fire, but the quality of life can be much improved 
for workers that were wearing FRC when exposed to a flash fire. Therefore, on March 19, 2010 OSHA 
issued a memo regarding the enforcement policy for Flame-Resistant Clothing (FRC) in Oil and Gas Drilling, 
Well Servicing, and Production-related Operations. The memo clarifies OSHA's policy for citing the general 
industry standard for PPE (29 CFR 1910.132(a)), for not providing FRC to employees working in the above­
listed operations. The memo also provides examples of what types of operations require FRC to be worn 
and sample language of a citation issued by a Compliance Safety and Health Officer (CSHO) for employees 
not wearing the required FRC while performing those operations. 

SandRidge Energy, Inc. (SandRidge) is committed to protecting the health and safety of all employees and 
contractors while complying with all applicable state and federal laws and regulations. SandRidge Energy 
requires all employees working on our locations in Oil and Gas Drilling, Well Servicing, and Production­
related Operations to wear FRC and expects that our contractors do the same as stated in the Master 
Service Agreement (excerpt below). 

"Contractor warrants that it will be subject to and cause Contractor's employees, agents, 
representatives, subcontractors and others under Contractor's control during the performance 
of the Work or in connections therewith to be subject to all applicable safety, health and 
environmental rules and all applicable provisions of national, state or local safety, health and 
environmental laws, rules, regulations or orders. Contractor shall at all times maintain strict 
discipline and good order among the employees, agents and representatives of Contractor 
and Contractor's subcontractors and others under Contractor's control." 

We have attached a copy of the OSHA memo regarding FRC enforcement policy for your review. Please 
ensure that JSA's have been conducted for work activities on SandRidge locations and that your safety 
programs include this PPE requirement. 

Best Regards, 

Stuart A. Wittenbach 
V.P. of Environmental Health & Safety
SandRidge Energy, Inc.

Enc 

123 Robert S. Kerr Avenue, Oklahoma City, OK 73102 • Phone 405.429.5500, Fax 405.429.5977 • www.SandRidgeEnergy.com 








